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Please distribute this Alert to Time Advisors within your agency who are responsible for FTE attendances of nursing staff using labor distribution.
This FTE Time Alert includes the following information:

  

· ATTENDANCE AND ABSENCE OVERLAP FOR NURSING STAFF USING LABOR DISTRIBUTION
Attendance And Absence Overlap For Nursing Staff Using Labor Distribution.  A new reason for A3 errors has been uncovered.  The error is the result of an overlap of an attendance and an absence for nursing staff using labor distribution in TimeLink.  The overlap occurs when a nursing staff employee leaves work (punches out on the clock) later than the “Leave Begin Time” on the leave request.

While TimeLink records exact times, leave requests are made in advance in quarter hour increments based on an anticipated departure time. Often employees do not leave at the exact time of the leave request. The leave request should not be adjusted for an overlap of a few minutes, or when the employee punches out a few minutes earlier than the leave request.
Employees are responsible for their own leave; if the absence needs to be adjusted when a departure time is significantly different than the original request, the employee should request to change the absence time with a new leave request.

To resolve the A3 error and to remain in compliance with policies and practices related to absences for early departures, Time Advisors of Nursing staff using labor distribution will be required to change the end time of the RT entry in CATS to eliminate the overlap.  Please follow this procedure for an attendance and absence overlap effective 11/27/2010 or later.

Questions regarding this alert should be directed to Betty McCloskey (bmccloskey@state.pa.us), Susan Doyle (sdoyle@state.pa.us), Scott Coleman (sccoleman@state.pa.us), Laurie Cohrac (lcohrac@state.pa.us), or Jose Munoz (jomunoz@state.pa.us )

